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“Serving school communities by providing Christian learning and support” 

THANK YOU! 
Throughout the last term, and indeed over the past year or 
so, I have been extremely grateful for everyone who has 
helped us to keep serving schools throughout the 
challenges the world has faced.  It might have been easy to 
think there was nothing we could do, but God has enabled 
us to find ways to continue providing Christian learning and 

support to our local schools. 
 

I am grateful to our Staff and Associate Workers who have been so 
creative and hard-working, to our Church Reps for helping to keep us in 
touch with local churches and to our Support Teams and Trustees for 
their continued commitment.  And I am grateful to you also for continuing 
to support our work and to stand with us in whatever way you do that.  
Thank you. 
 

I very much hope you enjoy catching up with our news and that you will 
be able to watch our Celebration Video (see panel to the right). 
 
 

Ian Kemble, Director of Schools Work 

BACK TO SCHOOL /  
EDUCATION SUNDAY... 
 

...is on 29
th
 August or 5

th
 / 12

th
 

September 2021.  This is an 
opportunity in our church services 
to mark the start of the new 
academic year and to pray for 
everyone going back to school/
college or starting somewhere new 
for the first time. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Especially in light of the difficult 
challenges that schools have faced 
over the past year, this is an 
important occasion on which we 
can support and pray for our local 
schools.  

 

Visit www.prayforschools.org/btswg 
and www.educationsunday.org for 
more information. 

https://bscwt.org/
http://www.facebook.com/BSCWT
http://www.twitter.com/BSCWT
https://bscwt.org/
https://twitter.com/BSCWT
https://www.facebook.com/BSCWT/
http://www.bscwt.org/celebration
https://bscwt.org/iym
https://www.prayforschools.org/btswg/
https://www.cte.org.uk/Groups/234838/Home/Resources/Education_Sunday/Education_Sunday.aspx


 

 

 

Primary Schools 
Assemblies & ‘Bible 
Story Bites’ 

 

From early in the first lockdown, we have 
developed new ways of delivering 
assemblies to schools we cannot visit in 
person.  We decided to make half-termly 
assembly films, supplementing them with 
resource packs designed to support collective 
worship and reflection.  This has involved 
learning and developing completely new skill 
sets, including producing and editing films, and 
acting to camera!  With each assembly we have 
improved and learnt, and also laughed a lot, 
bonding as a team, even though for most of the 
time, we have been apart. 

 

Our ‘Power to’ theme has 
explored stories of the Holy 
Spirit equipping and 
empowering Jesus’ friends.  
Each assembly develops 
ideas which we hope will 
support pupils’ recovery as 

we all continue to work through the impact of the 
pandemic.  Earlier this term, our ‘Power to Love’ 
video considered the importance and power of 
love, the commandment to love each other, and 
the love which God has for every one of us. 

 

But we have not stopped there!  In addition, we 
have been building a catalogue of ‘Bible Story 
Bites’ - 5 minute films with a story and a 
reflective question.   These have been put 
together by many individuals on our staff and 
volunteer team, offering something quick and 
calm that can be used in school at any time.   

 

It is so encouraging to receive positive and 
grateful feedback from schools, and to keep 
connected with them in this fun way.  THANK 
YOU to all who are involved, from the initial 
ideas right through to the distribution!  

 

  Sue Evans, Schools Worker 

Some screenshots from our Easter Cracked videos 

http://www.bscwt.org/assemblies
https://bscwt.org/easter-cracked
https://bscwt.org/sadness-to-joy


 

 

 

SUPPORTING PUPILS 
 

Whenever schools have been open during the pandemic, 
they have welcomed our team of Chaplains to provide 
pastoral support to pupils in need of a listening ear.  With 
recent reports suggesting that 1 in 6 young people have a 
mental health problem, this support is as important as ever 
as we seek to demonstrate God’s love and compassion by 
coming alongside pupils in various ways...   

https://www.facebook.com/BSCWT
https://twitter.com/BSCWT
https://www.facebook.com/BSCWT/
https://twitter.com/BSCWT


 

 

 

BSCWT is a Local  
Mission Partner of 

PRAY:  We believe praying for our local schools, 
children and young people is really important.  Please 
contact us to: 

 Request our weekly prayer email, termly prayer 
calendar and newsletter by email or post.  Contact 
us at office@bscwt.org or 01277 249275 or visit   
www.bit.ly/BSCWTconsent 

 Start a prayer group for schools in your church or 
start/join a prayer group for a particular school.   

 Just pray — on your own or with others! 

GIVE: BSCWT depends on the continued 
generosity of people who support us financially.  If 
you’d like to support the work financially, please: 
 

 Set up a standing order or a donation via your 
online banking.  Please contact us for a Gift Aid 
Declaration form, if applicable (or download one 
from www.bscwt.org/downloads). 

 

 Contact us for a standing order mandate (or 
download one from www.bscwt.org/downloads). 

 

 Donate online at www.give.net or send a cheque 
to our office address (see front of newsletter). 

 

 For on-line banking/standing orders, please 
contact the BSCWT office for our bank account 
details. 

VOLUNTEER:  There are over 40 people who 
give their time and energy to volunteer with BSCWT: 

 

 Our Associate Workers volunteer with us in schools, 
working with children and young people. 

 

 Our Trustees oversee the running of the Trust.  

 

 Our Support Teams assist the Staff and Trustees by 
doing important tasks in areas such as prayer, 
finance, human resources, policy-writing, events, 
monitoring and publicity. 

 

 Our Church Reps help us to liaise with our local 
churches. 

 

 We are also open to applications from people 
interested in doing an internship or work experience 
with us. 

Brentwood Schools Christian Worker Trust (‘BSCWT’) is a registered charity in England & Wales No: 1172358 
Registered office: c/o Shenfield High School, Alexander Lane, Shenfield, Brentwood, Essex, CM15 8RY 

If you no longer wish to receive 
communications from BSCWT, 
please contact us via the office  

at office@bscwt.org to be 
removed from our circulations. 

 

As always, we are thankful to God’s people, 
individuals, local churches, charitable trusts, 
etc. who continue to support the Trust’s 
activities by prayer and financially. 

 

With the data available to the end of the 
financial year, March 2021, we are happy to 
report that income and costs are well within budget.  The 
following is a brief note of the Trust’s receipts and payments. 
Receipts to March 31

st
 were £106,312 which included a 

budgeted transfer of £35,280 from unrestricted funds, and 
Payments were £89,317, leaving a net surplus of £16,995.  
Government support was received from the Job Retention 
Scheme (JRS) was £8,203 thus maintaining the Trust’s 
financial situation and supporting furloughed staff.  Recovery 
from HMRC of income tax on ‘gift aided’ donations totalled 
£6,359. 

If you do not yet ‘gift aid’ your donations and 
are eligible to do so, then please contact the 
Trust office for a gift aid declaration form. 

 

Thank you again for all your continuing 
support.  Please pray that regular 
opportunities will be able to continue, and new 
requests will come in supporting the young 
people in our local schools. 

 

Peter Embling & Joe Nunn, Joint Treasurers 

Finance Update from the  
Treasurers & Trustees 

How can you be involved?   
If you are a Christian with a passion for schools, 
education, children and young people, and think 
you might be interested in being involved, please 
get in touch with us at the BSCWT office.  Please 
join with us to: 

mailto:office@bscwt.org?subject=BSCWT%20prayer
https://forms.gle/VUjcfbi1QhuSNvFP6
http://www.bscwt.org/downloads
http://www.bscwt.org/downloads
https://www.give.net/
mailto:office@bscwt.org
http://www.smile.amazon.co.uk

